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Dear Esther 
I wish to give the following feedback on your presentation, regarding FEAR FREE, on 
Saturday with our Vet nurses' congress 
 
Your talk was vèry interesting, stimulating and great fun 😊 
You are such a bubbly enthusiastic person and your passion most certainly comes across 
when you stand there and speak out!! 😁 
 
I loved the unique way of approaching the patients, to calm them down and keep them at 
ease, and I loved the way you include and teach the kids and the community!! 
This is the best advertisement - seeing is believing - and word of mouth spreads like wild 
fire!! 
 
Well done - keep up the good work 😉 
 
Best wishes 
Sr Janet Smith 
Large animal section manager 
 
Faculty of Veterinary Science 
Veterinary Academic Hospital 
 
 
Good day Esther, 
 
I attended your lectures at the VNASA Mini Congress held at 
Onderstepoort (South Africa) on Saturday 14/09/2019. It was very 
well presented, practical and refreshing. I enjoyed every minute 
and I will definitely make an effort to attend any future lectures as 
well! Thank you very much! 
 
Sincerely 
Sr Linda Venter   
 



 
Esther Klok, presented three lectures at the Veterinary Nurses of South 
Africa's mini congress.  She is a super energetic speaker and can motivate 
any audience in no time.  We have enjoyed her talks tremendously and she 
managed to give the nurses quite a few new ideas that they can implement 
in their jobs.  Esther is welcome to come back to South Africa to present 
lectures again in the future.  All the nurses who attended her lectures talks 
with admiration about her.  As a person, Esther is a wonderful woman that 
can take on the world and who will make the best with what is handed to 
her.  We can look up to a super woman. 
(Sister Jana Stander - President of the Veterinary Nurses Association of 
South Africa) 
 
(All true words) 
Jana 

 Jana Stander 
Head of Department Theatre and CSSD/Sr 
 

Faculty of Veterinary Science  
Room 1-254.1, Level 1, OVAH 
University of Pretoria 
 

 
 
 
Dear Esther,  
Thanks very much for giving such informative lectures and which stimulate you to really 
think about this subject. We believe that the knowledge which you hared with us will really 
help us to develop Fear free in South- Africa. What a incredible concept! It was far away the 
most interesting subject of the day. I want to thank you for the beautiful presentation and 
the interesting way you let us meet Fear-Free. We know your time precious and thank you 
that you shared it with us. We are looking forward to your participate\ion on other events.  
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